

Rural Affairs, Islands and Natural Environment Committee

Mairi Gougeon
Cabinet Secretary for
Rural Affairs, Islands and
Natural Environment

c/o Clerk to the Committee The Scottish Parliament Edinburgh EH99 1SP

rural.committee@parliament.scot

By email only

1 June 2022

Dear Cabinet Secretary,

Official Controls (Extension of Transitional Periods) (Amendment) Regulations 2022

Thank you for your letter, dated 18 May 2022, relating to a consent notification for the above proposed UK statutory instrument (SI).

The Committee considered the SI notification at its meeting this morning and agreed with the Scottish Government's decision to consent to the provisions set out in the notification being included in UK, rather than Scottish, subordinate legislation.

Following consideration of the instrument, the Committee also agreed to write to the Scottish Government to ask the following-

- Why it is now considered appropriate to make regulations amending the rules around checks on SPS goods during the TSP;
- What the impact of these changes may be on stakeholders and the wider public, including further information about the outcome of the consultations between governments and stakeholders; and
- The outcome of discussions with stakeholders who have invested in preparations for the end of the transitional staging period.

The Committee would appreciate a response by 29 June 2022.

Yours sincerely

Finlay Carson MSP

Convener, Rural Affairs, Island and Natural Environment Committee